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TRI-BOROUGH IMPLEMENTATION PLANS  
 
The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea, 
the London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham 
and the City of Westminster considered the 
report, ‘bold ideas for challenging times’ at their 
cabinet meetings in February.  A further report 
containing worked up proposals was considered 
by the three Boroughs in May.  
 
This report provides detailed business cases for 
the integration of Children’s Services,  
Environment Services, and Adult Social Care 
Departments, and elements of Corporate 
Services and boroughs’ Libraries Services.  It 
also outlines proposals for the appointment of a 
Joint Chief Executive and Head of Paid Service 
for the Royal Borough of Kensington and 
Chelsea and the London Borough of 
Hammersmith and Fulham. 
 
 

Wards 
 
All 
 
 

CONTRIBUTORS   
 
All departments 
 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION(S): 
 
The Committee is invited to review and 
comment upon the report to Cabinet.   
 

 

 NEXT STEPS 
 
The Committee’s comments and 
recommendations will be submitted to the 
appropriate decision maker(s) for consideration.   
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